
 

 

January 24, 2020 
 
  
New York Secretary of State 
99 Washington Avenue 
Albany, NY 12231 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
As Chair of the Tioga County Legislature and on behalf of the Tioga County 
Shared Services Panel, I am reporting that the Shared Services Committee met 
two times during the year of 2019.  The dates of the meetings were April 10, 
2019 and June 12, 2019. 
 
It was decided at the last meeting that we would not submit a new 2019 County 
Wide Services Plan.  Our Shared Services Plan from 2018 is successful and 
moving forward.   
 
Attached are those minutes of that meeting and the votes of each of each Panel 
Member with an explanation of their vote.  At the end of the second meeting, a 
vote was taken not to submit a new plan. 
 
Communication with the public came through posting our agenda and meeting 
notices including minutes on the Tioga County Website. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Martha C. Sauerbrey 
Tioga County Legislative Chair. 
 




















